

about the authors



Ms Linh Nguyễn luôn cháy bỏng đam mê đem phương pháp Language Art lan toả đến các bạn nhỏ. Cô có hơn 7 năm kinh nghiệm giảng dạy tại các trường quốc tế chuẩn IB và AP.

Nhiều kinh nghiệm đồng hành cùng học sinh cấp 2,3 đạt IELTS 6.5 và 7.0+. Nhiều học sinh đạt giải học sinh giỏi Tiếng Anh cấp quận. Đạt chứng nhận giáo viên dạy giỏi cấp Quận Hà Đông.

Ms Ngọc Trà với nhiều năm kinh nghiệm giảng dạy IELTS cho người đi làm và tốt nghiệp TOP 10% sinh viên xuất sắc nhất khoá của Khoa Anh Đại Học Hà Nội (HANU University - Đại học Ngoại Ngữ Thanh Xuân)



Tiếng Anh Sáng Tạo Ms Linh



Các kết quả của học sinh đạt IELTS điểm cao tại đây

Part 1

Questions 1 – 6

For each question, choose the correct answer.

1.



- A. You cannot eat on this beach.
- B. You must clean the beach before you leave.
- C. You aren't allowed to use plastic on the beach.

2.



- A. Only people who sing well can come to the concert.
- B. Students don't need to pay anything to come to the concert.
- C. Next Saturday's concert is not an important music event in this town.

3.



Why did Latifa send this email?

- A. to check if Tim has changed school
- B. to tell Tim her news
- C. to ask Tim about his new school

4.

Maths teacher

John Preston gives lessons in your home.

- Only on weekdays after 5 pm.
- £15.00 per hour.
- All levels: Beginners to Advanced

More info: tel: 9089976

- A. Each 2-hour lesson with John Preston costs £15.00.
- B. John Preston teaches Maths only to excellent students.
- C. You can't have a lesson with John Preston at the weekend.

5.

new message

To: Pedro
From: Emily

Hi Pedro,
Shall we go to the pool party? It sounds good! My brother can take us there by car but we will need to come back by train.
Write back soon to let me know.

Emily

Emily wants to

- A. go to the pool party with Pedro.
- B. go to the pool party by train.
- C. go to the pool party in Pedro's car.

6.

Come to the School Party

- On Friday
- At Park School
- Starts at 7.00 p.m.
- Entrance: £1.50
- Included in entrance: food and drinks

Interested?
Write down your name at Mr. Brown's office from Monday to Wednesday by 3.00 p.m.

- A. The school party is on Friday afternoon.
- B. You don't need to pay extra money to eat at the party.
- C. Wednesday is the only day you can give your name to Mr Brown.

Part 2

Questions 7 – 13

For each question, choose the correct answer.

	Sarah	Jane	Gemma
7. Who likes places with a lot of history?	A	B	C
8. Who likes to do things that are not very safe?	A	B	C
9. Who likes to eat a little in the middle of the day?	A	B	C
10. Who doesn't like to eat at fast food restaurants?	A	B	C
11. Who travels with other people on holiday?	A	B	C
12. Who had a problem when she was on holiday?	A	B	C
13. Who likes to sleep a lot on holiday?	A	B	C

Young people's holiday activities

Sarah



Sarah likes holidays by the sea where she can rest all day. She doesn't like doing sports or going sightseeing. She likes to go to bed early in the evening and wake up late in the morning. When she wakes up, she goes to the beach and stays there all day, until about 5 p.m. She usually travels with her friends, so she spends most of her day talking to them. At lunchtime she only has a sandwich and some orange juice. In the evening she goes back to her hotel to have a shower and change clothes. She then goes into town with her friends where they have supper at a local or a fast food restaurant.

Jane



Jane loves going on holiday to places which have a lot of old buildings. Before each journey, she always likes to buy a guidebook so she knows where she can go and what things to see. She especially likes looking around old castles and learning about how people lived hundreds of years ago. Jane also likes to look around different museums. To eat a meal she will always go to restaurants which cook local food. She hates eating burgers and other unhealthy snacks.

Gemma



Gemma is a great fan of dangerous sports. Every time she goes on holiday, she likes doing some very dangerous activities. One of the activities she likes is climbing up the side of a high mountain without any help. She also likes going on a small boat down a very fast and dangerous river. She tries to do a different dangerous activity every day when she's on holiday. She tries to be careful but once she ended her holiday in hospital and was taken home in an ambulance.

Part 3

Questions 14 – 18

For each question, choose the correct answer.

Archie Campbell talks about computer games

I started playing computer games when I was seven years old. My parents didn't let me have a computer so I used to go to my cousin's house and play games on his computer when his mum and dad were at work. My parents would have been very angry if they had known that.

My cousin Freddie showed me how to play games that older children usually play and he said that I was much better than most of his friends who were three years older than me. I was going to ask my parents again for a computer but he told me to wait for another year, at least.

Then I started to have computer lessons at school. That was when everything changed. I learned how to make programmes and I started to make my own games with my cousin's help. From that time, I knew that making games was all I would ever want to do.

I didn't say anything to my parents for a long time. Freddie's parents didn't know what we were doing, either. Then one evening it was parents' day at my school and my computer teacher told them that I had a brilliant future making computer games.

Now I am 20 and I enjoy student life. I have already sold one game to a small computer company but I don't have much time to make games now because I have a lot of exams soon. However, two computer companies have said they want to talk to me as soon as I leave university because they want me on their team.



14. Archie played computer games only at his cousin's house because
- A. his cousin had two computers in his house.
 - B. his parents hadn't bought him a computer.
 - C. his mum had asked him to do so.
15. What did Freddie say to Archie?
- A. that he was very clever
 - B. not to waste his time playing games
 - C. to ask his parents to buy him a computer
16. What happened when Archie had computer lessons at school?
- A. He stopped playing computer games.
 - B. He didn't want to go to his cousin's house anymore.
 - C. He understood what job he wanted to do in the future.
17. Archie's parents found out about his computer games from
- A. his computer teacher.
 - B. Freddie's parents.
 - C. his cousin.
18. What does Archie do now?
- A. work for a computer company
 - B. continue to earn money making games
 - C. study computers at university

Part 4

Questions 19 – 24

For each question, choose the correct answer.

The National Railway Museum

The National Railway Museum in York is (19)..... of the Science Museum Group. The museum (20)..... the story of rail transport in Britain.

It has a wonderful collection of important railway vehicles, such as *Mallard* and *Duchess of Hamilton*. There is also a big collection that (21)..... furniture and other things from railway buildings, as well as jewellery worn by railway queens and models of planes and boats. There you can also find the Little Play Station which is a (22)..... especially for children, where they can learn about railways (23)..... play.

It is the largest museum of its type in Britain and thousands of people (24)..... it every year. It is open daily from 10 a.m. to 5 p.m. Entrance is free.

- | | | |
|----------------|--------------|-------------|
| 19. A. part | B. field | C. flat |
| 20. A. says | B. discusses | C. tells |
| 21. A. saves | B. owns | C. includes |
| 22. A. box | B. space | C. circus |
| 23. A. through | B. against | C. to |
| 24. A. go | B. visit | C. arrive |

Part 5

Questions 25 – 30

For each question, write the correct answer.

Write **one** word for each gap.

From:	Tom
To:	Helen
Hi Helen! I got (0).....some..... great news today! You know that exam I was studying so hard for? Well, I passed! My music teacher told (25)..... this morning. I'm really happy because now I can go to Herford University to study music. It has (26)..... best music course in the country. How did your exams go? Write back and tell me all (27)..... news. Love, Tom	
From:	Helen
To:	Tom
Hey Tom! Well done! I'm really happy for you. I got my results, too, and you'll never guess (28)..... happened; I (29)..... an A in maths! That means I can go to Manchester Institute of Technology to study engineering. I can work (30)..... an engineer, just like my dad. Speak soon Helen	